
Our ref: A62186/JBHD                     ARCHAEOLOGICAL PLANNING 
 
Head of Planning and Transportation 
The Vale of Glamorgan Council  
Dock Office 
Barry Docks 
BARRY 
CF63 4RT 

27th July 2023 
FAO: Ceiri Rowlands  
 
Dear Sir 
 
Re: Erection of a Single Dwelling House, Single Storey Detached Garage, 
Landscaping, and Associated Works: 
Land adjacent Littlemoor Farm, Squire Street, Llysworney. 
Pl.App.No.: 2023/00622/FUL. 
 

Thank you for consulting us regarding this application; consequently, we have 
reviewed the detailed information contained on your website.  

Information in the Historic Environment Record does not note any archaeological 
features or artefacts within the redline boundary itself, although significant historic 
assets are recorded within c250m of the site, dating from the Medieval period, 
the church of St Tydfil, and further to the north east, the moated site. The focus 
of the Medieval and early post-Medieval settlement appears to be to the east and 
north east; the HER notes isolated findspots of artefacts of Medieval and post-
Medieval date within c50m of the site, it is our opinion that these relate to the use 
of the area during those periods. 
 
Given our understanding of the nature of a potential archaeological resource, and 
the proposed development, it is our opinion that it is unlikely that any significant 
archaeological remains would be encountered during the course of the 
development. 
 
We therefore have no archaeological objection to the application; but note that 
the Historic Environment Record is not definitive, and should archaeological 
deposits be encountered please contact us as mitigation may be required.  

If you have any questions or require further advice on this matter, please do not 
hesitate to contact us. 

 
Yours faithfully 
 

Judith Doyle 

Judith Doyle BA MBA FSA MCIfA 
Stewardship Officer 


